
May 2022  -  RCPE Knitting project 

Enthusiasm never stops at the Rotary Club of Pretoria East . Various members are busy in 

different projects and fellowships all the time. These fellowships ensure that members meet 

each other physically and not only online. The involvement in projects keep members busy to 

assist people less fortunate than ourselves where they can. 

In April and May we have had many interesting speakers arranged by different members of the 

club, had fun with creative sergeants and had the opportunity to share some personal 

experiences through the happy and /sad Rands, at the meetings.. 

Since February, Rotarians from RCPE and other clubs, previous members and the ladies from 

Bronberg Retirment Village has diligently been knitting and crocheting towards our winter 

project. 180 sets of beanies and Scarves have been donated to Tuinrand Primary School. These 

beanies and scarves are to assist the children at the school to have something warm to wear in 

winter.  

At the beginning of July the incoming President, Patrick Kain and his Board for 2022-2023 will 

be inducted. We wish him and his new Board and every member of RCPE luck and health for 

the next Rotary year. 

President Doulien Knopjes 

 

  

 


